



#### Yuki: Y Steve: S

Yuki and Steve are two students at an American university. Yuki is an expert in computers but Steve is a beginner.

- Y: Hi, Steve, how's it going?
- **S:** Well, everything was fine until my computer started freezing, and now it is doing really strange things.
- **Y:** What's the problem?
- **S:** Well, I was scanning some pictures just now and took a break. Now these Ninja characters seem to have taken over the computer. Look!
- Y: Wow! That's pretty neat! You have animation characters jumping around on your screen.
- S: "Neat"? It's not neat at all. Do you think it is some kind of virus?
- Y: Oh, dear! You're right! It must be that deadly Ninja virus that has been going around recently. The one that can delete everything on your computer.
- **S:** What! Oh, no. That's terrible. I have all my lecture notes on there and all my friends' e-mail addresses.
- Y: Don't worry. Yuki is here and will save you from the terrible Ninja virus. Let me try.
- S: Go ahead.

Yuki sits down in front of the computer and types.

- Y: There you go, no more Ninja.
- S: Wow, cool! How did you do that?
- **Y:** Actually, I was only kidding about the Ninja thing. It's just a screen-saver I put in for you. I just switched it off.
- S: Yuki, you're terrible!
- Y: You can put it back like this... Huh, that's strange, the mouse isn't working.
- **S:** Oh, maybe it really is a virus!
- **Y:** Oh, no!
- **S:** Ha, ha, this time I was joking. I had to unplug the mouse to use the scanner just now. If you plug it in again, it will work!

4

(262 words)

25

10

# Lesson 1 Questions and Answers

Question 1 本文の内容に一致するように,空所に適語を補いなさい。

スティーブは自分のコンピュータが ( 1 ) に感染してフリーズしてしまったと思った。 しかし,ユキの助けで,それはユキがスティーブのコンピュータにインストールした ( 2 ) のせいだということがわかった。

Question 2 次の各文を読み,本文の内容と一致する場合はT,一致しない場合はFを下の解答欄に書きなさい。

- 1 スティーブはスキャナで写真をコンピュータに取り込んでいた。
- 2 スティーブは休憩中,コンピュータの電源を落としていた。
- 3 ユキはスティーブにその忍者はコンピュータ・ウィルスだと言った。
- 4 スティーブはコンピュータに友だちの講義ノートを保存していた。
- 5 ユキはキーボードを操作して,スティーブのコンピュータを元通りにした。
- 6 ユキは忍者の正体を知っていた。
- 7 ユキはコンピュータの画面に再び忍者を登場させることができた。
- 8 スティーブのコンピュータのマウスは壊れてしまった。

(2) Question 1 Question 2 番号 2 3 4 5 7 8 6 解答 読破 時間 Class Number Name

5





Forty-two kilometers is a long way to run without stopping. But twenty-thousand competitors with a lot of energy try to do that every year in the Boston Marathon. The race is the oldest marathon in the world that is held each year.

Men and women aged eighteen and over run in the marathon. Some competitors are much older than eighteen. Some runners are seventy and older. But most of the runners  $\,5\,$  are younger than forty.

Winners share 525,000 dollars in prize money given by companies and organizations. Runners in the Boston Marathon have shown that they are good at the sport. Before running in the official marathon, they complete earlier marathon races called qualifying races. They have to run those races within a set time.

Other people join the Boston Marathon just for fun. These people have not officially joined the race. They just start running with the crowds. They are called "bandits." Many of them probably will finish hours after the serious runners. But these unofficial racers are just as happy. They sometimes kiss the ground after crossing the finish line.

Before the marathon begins, a computer chip device is attached to one of each 15 runner's shoes. It electronically records the runner's time. Timing begins when a runner passes another device placed across the road at the starting line. The computer chip records each runner's time as he or she passes several points along the racecourse. It records the runner's final time when crossing the finish line.

Running has gained popularity for several reasons. You can do it anywhere, anytime. 20 You do not need other people to do it, and you do not need much equipment. However, experts say you should wear a good pair of running shoes to protect your feet.

6

(293 words)

## Lesson 2 Questions and Answers

Question 1 次の英文が本文の内容と一致するように,空所に適語を選び,記号で答えなさい。

The Boston Marathon is the oldest marathon in the world that is held annually. Many men and women take part in it every year.

To participate in it officially, you have to run in ( 1 ) races.

Each runner's time is (2) recorded.

(1) a. beginners'

b. popular

c. qualifying

(2) a. electronically

b. manually

c. mechanically

Question 2 次の各文を読み,本文の内容と一致する場合はT,一致しない場合はFを下の解答欄に書きなさい。

#### 第 段落

1 ボストン・マラソンには毎年20万人の選手が参加している。

#### 第 段落

2 ボストン・マラソンには 18 歳から 70 歳までの人が参加できる。

#### 第 段落

3 ボストン・マラソンに公式に参加するためには、それ以前に行われるマラソンで一定の 記録を出さなければならない。

#### 第 段落

- 4 競走ではなく,楽しむためにボストン・マラソンに参加する人もいる。
- 5「無法者」の多くが,正式な選手と同じぐらいのタイムでゴールする。

#### 第 段落

- 6 マラソン出走前に各選手の両靴にコンピュータ・チップが装着される。
- 7 選手が走路に取り付けられた装置を横切るときの時間が自動的に記録される。

#### 第 段落

8 走るために大掛かりな装備は必要ないが、靴はきちんと合ったものを履いたほうがよい。

Question 1	(1)					(2)			
Question 2	番号	1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8
点	解答								
読破 時間 秒	Class		Numb	er	I	Name			

7

### L1 Computer Problems

Review: 復習

<b>Vocabulary</b> : 語いの問題	Vo	cab	ularv	:	語し	۱Ø	問	題
---------------------------	----	-----	-------	---	----	----	---	---

アの日本語を英語にしなさい。	
(1) (コンピュータが)動かなくなる	
(2) ついさっき	
(3) 講義ノート	
(4) ウィルス	_
(5) (データなどを)消去する	

Grammar: 文法の問題
日本文の意味になるように,各英文の( )に適語を補いなさい。 (1)「それはかわいれる。」「全然かわいくなんかないよ。」  "It's cute, isn't it?" "It's ( ) cute ( )( )."
(2)「このコンピュータ故障してる。」「わあ,本当だ。」 "This computer is broken!""Oh, dear! You're ( )."
(3)「この車運転させてよ。」「どうぞ。」 "( )( )drive this car." "( )( )."
(4)「ちょっとからかっただけだよ。」「ひどいよ。」 "I was just ( )." "You're ( )."
(1),(2)
(3) / (4) /

### Composition: 英作文の問題

日本語の意味になるように()内の語句を並べ替えなさい。

- (1) 誰かが私の休憩中にスクリーン・セーバをオフにしてしまったようだ。(I / switched off / taking a break / the screen-saver / have / while / someone / was / seems to ).
- (2) 妹がマウスのプラグを抜いていたので,マウスがまったく作動しなかった。 (it / as / at all / unplugged / my sister / work / the mouse, / didn't).

## L2 Boston Marathon

Review:復習

Vocat	bulary : 語いの問題
次の日	本語を英語にしなさい。
(1)	公式の 
(2)	組織
(3)	予選 race
(4)	ゴール・ライン line
(5)	人気を得る
Gram	mar: 文法の問題
	の意味になるように , 各英文の( )に適語を補いなさい。
	「勝者たちは,企業から寄せられた5万ドルの賞金を分け合った。」
•	The winners shared fifty-thousand dollars in prize money ( ) by companies.
(2)	「クラスのみんなから『皇帝』と呼ばれている生徒は誰ですか。」
, ,	Who is the student ( ) "Emperor" in the class?
	. ,
(3)	「白馬に登っている時に,帽子に装着されたランプが外れてしまった。」
,	The lamp ( ) to my cap has fallen off while climbing Mt. Hakuba.
(4)	「オリンピックは , 4 年ごとに開かれる有名なスポーツ・イベントだ。」
	The Olympics is a famous sports event ( ) every four years.
	The organization of anti-out of our control of the organization of
	(1) (2) (3) (4)
_	prehension:内容理解の問題
本文の	内容に合うように,各問いに英語で答えなさい。
(1)	What do "bandits" sometimes do after they finish the race?
-	
(2)	About how many people join the Boston Marathon every year?
(3)	Why has running gained popularity? (20 語程度で答えなさい。)
1-7	, 6 9 L.L